PARISH OF CALNE AND BLACKLAND                                                      Minutes of PCC meeting held on Thursday September 27th 2018
Present: 
Richard Aldhous, Stan Anniss, Jenny Colby, John Gibson, Alex Grenfell,                     Revd Teresa Michaux, Mary Pilcher-Clayton, Lucette Rees, Jack Robinson, Eddie Sims,       Graham Spencer, Derek Warnett, Kevin Wells                                                                                                                                                                                          
Apologies: Jonathan Billings, Morcia Booton, Isabella Gage, Revd. Bob Kenway, Lucy Hemmings David Munday, Hugh Pilcher-Clayton, Jane Ridgwell 
Minutes of meeting held on July 19th were agreed and signed.
Matters Arising: No replacement has yet been found for the position of Treasurer to take over from Graham
Treasurer’s Report: Graham confirmed that a further £15,000 of our quota has been paid to the diocese. Currently, cash in the bank stands at £52,600 which includes Gift Aid yet to be claimed. Donations towards the cost of the carpet in Church House amount to over £1,000.

        Gift Aid should bring in £6,382. FOSM have been approached to see if they would donate towards the cost of outside electrical work at St Mary’s and work carried out at St Peter’s. A claim amounting to £1,709 for the VAT paid for St Peter’s will be forwarded to Listed Buildings. They have already agreed to refund £164 and for the roof-work will give back £564.
Benefice Administration: Diane Saxty has been given a proper contract and this will last until March. Between January and March, her salary will be met by Derry Hill. From March, new contracts will be sorted out and people invited to apply.
ACORNS:are planning a Celebration Sunday at St Mary’s on November 18th 
‘Celebration Sunday is an opportunity for individuals to review their giving and make a fresh commitment for the year ahead, giving thanks for those things we have been given in time, money and skills by others.
Updates from parish groups: The Prayer and Discipleship group will be taking the prayer tree into Phelps’ Parade on Saturday to give people a chance to write a prayer and hang it up, to be brought back to church and offered up at a later date.






         The group are planning different services for later in the year.




         The meditation group still offers an oasis of calm and quiet for those who wish to be ‘still’                Tuesday evening prayer-time is growing in numbers.                                                            

Communication group: The October newsletter is about to be printed and will be in the churches and available from Sunday 30th September.







      Thank you very much for the new notice board in St Mary’s, courtesy of the Men’s Shed.
     There are plans to have photos of the clergy on display in Holy Trinity and St Peter’s and the group are organising this.









         The Communications team would like to have a contact name and number for all the groups working within the parish so that everyone is informed and can join in.

Children and Young People: The Wednesday Club meets every Wednesday upstairs in Church House and has a small but loyal band of children attending. 





  SMUFs  has been relaunched with a more structured approach.




     Messy Church held at Holy Trinity is growing in numbers.
Safeguarding: A reminder was given that all PCC members should complete the initial safeguarding training. A request was made for more information from Deirdre. 
Schools: Marden Vale Academy has made a strong start to the new academic year and there is a feeling of renewed energy and stability which was previously lacking. Peter McGuigan has taken over as Chair of Governors after John Gibson resigned and is leading the school through the planned recovery process.
Outward Giving: the charities to benefit from outward giving this year have yet to be decided.

Buildings Maintenance: The upper room in Church House has been redecorated and newly carpeted and is looking very smart and welcoming.





           Following the total collapse of a cupboard from the wall in the upstairs kitchen in Church House, two things are necessary – a new kitchen and a complete safety audit, especially as there was also a collapse of shelving in the choir vestry in St Mary’s. That there were no people injured on either occasion is fortuitous.









       Holy Trinity needs to have the tarmac around the church removed in order for the damp inside the church to be sorted out. A quote from Jon Burton Services of over £4,000 has been given and grants applied for but the full amount may not be forthcoming.

Proposal: We accept the sum of £4,000+ quoted and agree to the work being carried out by Jon Burton Services after the grant has been agreed





             Proposed by Stan Anniss

Seconded by Kevin Wells

All PCC in favour
St Mary’s Tower, Clock and Bells Project: 
Application to request the re-issue of DAC Notification of Advice for Tower, Clock and Bells Project: 
On 28th November 2016 we received formal advice from the Diocesan Advisory Committee recommending approval of this project. This was valid for 24 months.
Since then we have been trying to raise the necessary funds to allow the project to proceed. As there has been no offer of lottery funding at present, no faculty could be applied for and now the DAC approval is out of date. We have been informed that a renewal might be possible and a formal proposal must be made.

Proposal: The PCC support the application for renewal of the DAC advice of their approval to go ahead with the Tower, Clock and Bells project at St Mary’s





              Proposed by John Gibson

Seconded by Derek Warnett

All PCC in favour
Calne Partnership of Churches: would welcome more representatives to join them
The next PCC meeting will take place on Tuesday November 20th
